Notice of Proposed Rule

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Finance
RULE NO.:

RULE TITLE:

69V-560.7044: 
Limit on Cashing Corporate Checks

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The purpose and effect is to create a new rule to conform to and implement Chapter No. 2023-130, Laws of Florida, which was signed into law on May 24, 2023 and went into effect on July 1, 2023. The law prohibits check cashers from cashing corporate checks for payees where the aggregate face amount of all such checks exceeds 200 percent of a payee’s payroll amount as reported in its workers' compensation policy during the policy coverage period.

SUMMARY: The new rule will define the time period during which the 200 percent limitation applies and will specify who is exempt from the 200 percent limitation.

SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION: 

The Agency has determined that this will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has not been prepared by the Agency. 

The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: The Agency expressly relies on an analysis of potential impact conducted by persons with subject matter knowledge of this rule.

Any person who wishes to provide information regarding a statement of estimated regulatory costs, or provide a proposal for a lower cost regulatory alternative must do so in writing within 21 days of this notice.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 560.105
LAW IMPLEMENTED: 560.309
IF REQUESTED WITHIN 21 DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS NOTICE, A HEARING WILL BE SCHEDULED AND ANNOUNCED IN THE FAR.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Sheila Harley, Office of General Counsel, (850)410-9716, Sheila.Harley@flofr.gov. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Sheila Harley, Office of General Counsel, (850)410-9716, Sheila.Harley@flofr.gov.
THE FULL TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE IS: 

69V-560.7044 Limit on Cashing Corporate Checks.
It is unlawful for a check casher to cash corporate checks for a payee where the aggregate face amount of corporate checks cashed for the payee statewide exceeds 200 percent of the payroll amount listed in the payee’s current workers’ compensation policy. The 200 percent limit is calculated from the date the payee’s policy coverage begins and continues until the date the policy coverage expires or is cancelled. The 200 percent limitation does not apply to payees exempt from or not required to obtain a workers compensation policy. 
Rulemaking Authority 560.105 FS. Law Implemented  560.309 FS. History–New __________
NAME OF PERSON ORIGINATING PROPOSED RULE: Gregory C. Oaks
NAME OF AGENCY HEAD WHO APPROVED THE PROPOSED RULE: Financial Services Commission
DATE PROPOSED RULE APPROVED BY AGENCY HEAD: December 19, 2023
DATE NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT PUBLISHED IN FAR: August 9, 2023
